




May 10,201 1 
Mayor and Members of the City Council 
Page 2 

projects such as the 2030 General Plan update and the various Zoning 
Ordinance amendments recently requested by the City Council. 

While it is unfortunate that this issue was not detected prior to award and 
announcement of the grant, given the costs and staffing impacts associated with 
this grant, the City Manager will not be nioving forward with a recommendation to 
the City Council to accept the grant. The City's review process does not indicate 
any issues with accepting the SCAG grant, and the City Manager will bring a 
recommendation to the City Council shortly to accept those funds. 

Although we will not be able to take advantage of the Building Healthy 
Communities grant, the City has many other programs in place that address 
health and wellness in Long Beach. The Long Beach Health Department has a 
multitude of programs that focus on these issues. The General Plan also has a 
heavy focus on assessing development opportunities, improving pedestrian 
circulation and transit access, and supporting an overall transit-based 
revitalization effort. The City is also engaged with the Gateway Cities Council of 
Governments to create the Sustainable Cities Strategy required by SB 375, 
where walking, bike-riding and transit oriented development also are a key focus. 

Staff will reach out to The California Endowment to discuss redirecting the grant 
funds to support initiatives adopted by the City Council that currently have 
insufficient funding to fully implement. One of these initiatives is the healthy store 
conversion. The other option would be to use the funding to support staff efforts 
to incorporate healthy community policies into the Land Use and Mobility 
Element updates uresently underway. . 

Please contact Amy Bodek, Director of Development Services at (562) 570-6428 
if you have any questions. 

cc: Suzanne Frick, Assistant City Manager 
Reginald Harrison, Deputy City Manager 
Amy Bodek. Director of Development Sewices 
Jyl Marden, City Council Liaison 


